
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 22, 2003

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2725 by Talton (Relating to the destruction of records following certain expunctions.), As 
Engrossed

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Code of Criminal Procedure, Article 55 relating to the destruction of records 
following certain expunctions.  The bill would provide for the destruction of certain expunction 
records within 60 days after an order is entered or on or before the first anniversary date of the 
expunction order. The bill would require a clerk to notify the state's attorney of certain expunction 
orders for records destruction, and would provide a means for the state to object. The bill would have 
immediate effect if the bill receives the vote of two-thirds the members of each house.  Otherwise, the 
bill would take effect September 1, 2003.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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